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Dear HPCA Families and Friends, 

The theme of the 2019-2020 school year was “Rejoice 
always!” (1 Thessalonians 5:16). Little did we know 
how God would provide so many reasons to rejoice! 
Some of those reasons were easy to distinguish; others 
were initially trials that God ultimately used for good.  

There were faculty members who, at a moment’s 
notice, dropped what they were doing to pray over a 
student.  There were students who accepted Jesus as their Lord and Savior, 
and other students who made that confession public by being baptized. I 
saw smiles and joy in the eyes of our students who accomplished academic 
greatness.  I saw athletes and fine arts performers who, with much practice, 
dedication, and diligence reached a new personal best. I was moved by the 
determination and resilience of our staff, students, and parents who made 
the best of the pandemic situation by working hard and not complaining. 
I witnessed our entire school community come together to celebrate our 
students and families with our end-of-the-year parades.  

I was saddened as teachers walked into their empty classrooms, heart broken 
with the lack of face-to-face interaction with their students.  I witnessed 
the hardships of online learning which no one in our community wanted. I 
empathized with students who deeply missed social interactions with their 
peers and with our faculty/staff.  My heart hurt for our graduating seniors as 
their last few months of high school were abruptly cut short.  

However, despite each of these memories, our school remains a very special 
place - because we are family.  We celebrate together; we mourn together. 
Through it all, we stay together and, above all, we remain constant in our 
dependence on Him.  

Although this past year was unique – with many special memories as well 
as the void of ones – I am thankful that our wonderful God continues to 
provide.  It is an honor for me to serve as the Head of School for you.  

Rejoicing Always!

 

Dr. Keith Curlee 
Head of School

High Point Christian Academy is a ministry 
of Green Street Baptist Church.

Letter from The Head of School

High Point Christian Academy
800 Phillips Avenue
High Point, NC 27262
(336) 841-8702
www.hpcacougars.org



Letter from Board Chairman
I want to thank you for your part in making HPCA a truly wonderful 
place… 
	 To students, for embracing Kingdom Education with such 

enthusiasm, striving to do your very best, and for already using what 
you’ve learned to become world-changers for Christ. 

 To faculty and staff, for your unlimited, prayerful commitment to 
our students and to our school’s future. I am very proud to serve among 
you, and I have truly never been more grateful for each of you. 

 To parents, for trusting High Point Christian Academy with your 
daughter’s or son’s education, for the financial commitment you’ve made 
to ensure that they receive the highest quality education, and for the 
numerous ways you spread the word about HPCA.  

 To alums, for staying engaged with HPCA, and especially for the 
many ways you serve as mentors and guides for our current students. For 
those of you in alum leadership roles: thank you for giving additionally of 
your time and talent.

 To donors, friends, and local community members, for 
the giving of your many gifts to HPCA and to our students, whether 
they be through generous financial donations, leadership, community 
partnerships, or other relationships.

High Point Christian would not be the same without each of the important 
roles that all of you play, and I thank you from the bottom of my heart.

Karl Sherrill, HPCA Board Chair
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During the 2019-2020 school year, 
the Advancement Department has:

	 Held school-wide fundraisers, 
raising over $115,000 for the K.M. 
Vestal Annual Fund. Our two largest 
fundraisers include Cougarthon and  
the Auction.  

	 Organized concerted marketing 
efforts to promote the great things 
God is doing in our community.  These 
efforts, rooted in continued prayer and 
dependence on God, have impacted 
our enrollment numbers as they 
continue to increase throughout the 
school year.  

	 Developed an HPCA Alumni Council 
and launched an interactive Alumni 
Directory.  

	 Communicated diligently with 
students, parents, faculty and staff 
with transparency, timeliness, and 
truthfulness.

Advancement

Dear Cougar Families,

This past year was certainly a year of developing new and deeper 
relationships, growth, excitement, change, and joy.  This past year 
our school has certainly endured challenges, but the blessings 
certainly kept coming! 

I often get the question, “what is your favorite 
part of your job?”  This past year, that answer has 
certainly become evident.   

I love seeing how our teachers treat their jobs 
as anything but “just a job.”  The stories of our 
teachers going above and beyond to ensure 
the needs of our students are not just met, but 
exceeded.  The stories of our teachers spending 

countless hours praying over each student in their class, as they are 
not just their teacher; they are part of their family.  

I love walking the halls of our school where I am able to hear the 
sounds of laughter, the deep questions, and the pure worship and 
praise of our students.  As a mom, knowing that my children do 
not just attend school, but engage in a school where the students 
are truly happy; where the love of Jesus is heard and shown through 
grace and compassion each day; and where I know that my children 
will be provided a rigorous, Christ-centered, academic experience 
fills my heart with joy.  

I love getting to know our families, their passion for Kingdom 
Education, and their drive and commitment to ensure HPCA 
is the best it can be.  The more I get to know our parents and 
grandparents, their hearts, their excitement, and their dedication to 
HPCA, the more honored I am to partner with these individuals 
for the continued growth of our school.  

I love having coffee with alumni and hearing about how HPCA did 
not just prepare them for college, or the next steps of their lives, but 
how it abundantly equipped them spiritually and academically to be 
true world-changers for Christ.  

I look forward to my continued partnership with you – our greatest 
supporters to take HPCA to the next level for our community!  

If you would like to know more about how you can make a financial 
impact for Kingdom Education, please contact me.  All donations, 
no matter the amount, make a direct impact on the lives of our 
Cougar community.   

Jenn Lambert
Advancement Director
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“Delight yourself in the Lord, and He will 
give you the desires of your heart.”

PSALM 37:4



AVERAGE 
CLASS 
SIZE

FACULTY & STAFF

AVERAGE 
TENURE OF AN 
HPCA TEACHER

14
10

64% PERCENTAGE 

OF STUDENTS 

(GRADES 6-12) 

INVOLVED IN 

CHOIR, BAND, 

OR ART

STUDENTS 
FROM OVER

40
ZIP CODES

10 YEARS

TK - 12TH GRADE

PRESCHOOL

14
STUDENTS 33 

3023
ATHLETIC 
TEAMS

H
O

U
RS

SE
RV

ED

93
PROFESSIONALS

554
STUDENTS

92
STUDENTS

FOR MISSION 
PROJECTS

$3.9 MILLIONO
VE

R

AWARDED IN SCHOLARSHIPS  
TO OUR  

Class of 2020 
GRADUATES

104 
CHURCHES 

REPRESENTED

INTERNATIONAL 
STUDENTS

IN-PERSON
AP CLASSES 

OFFERED

2019-2020
Y E A R  I N  R E V I E W

www.hpcacougars.org	 YEAR IN REVIEW    5



6    CLASS OF 2020	 HIGH POINT CHRISTIAN ACADEMY

	 Awarded over $3.9 million in grants and scholarships

	 2019 AP Pass rate was 79%. National pass rate for the exams we offered was 58.8%

	 Our Class of 2020 had an SAT combined score mean of 1115, exceeding the 
national average of the class of 2019 (1059)

	 Our Class of 2020 had an ACT composite score average of 21.2, exceeding the 
National average in 2019 (20.8) and the North Carolina average in 2019 (19)

Portrait of a 

2020 
Graduate

American University
Anderson University
Appalachian State University
Averett University
Auburn University
Baylor University
Bridgewater College
University of California-Irvine
Campbell University
Catawba College
Clemson University
Coastal Carolina University
Davidson County Community College
East Carolina University
Emerson College
Fashion Institute of Technology
Florida International University
University of Florida
Forsyth Technical Community College
Gardner-Webb University
University of Georgia
Greensboro College

Guilford College
Guilford Technical Community College
Hampden-Sydney College
Hawaii Pacific University
High Point University
University of Illinois at Chicago
Lenoir-Rhyne University
Liberty University
Louisiana State University
University of Massachusetts-Amherst
Meredith College
Miami University- Oxford
University of North Carolina  

at Chapel Hill
University of North Carolina  

at Charlotte
University of North Carolina  

at Greensboro
University of North Carolina 

at Wilmington
North Carolina State University 
Pennsylvania State University

Pfeiffer University
Queens University of Charlotte
Randolph Community College
Randolph-Macon College
University of Richmond
Rutgers University-New Brunswick
Savannah College of Art and Design
Savannah College of Art and Design-  

Atlanta
University of South Carolina-Aiken
University of South Carolina-Columbia
University of Tennessee-Knoxville
Union College - Schenectady
United States Naval Academy
University of Lynchburg
University of Mount Union
University of Washington-Seattle
University of Waterloo
Wake Forest University
Wingate University

Melody Wu, Salutatorian
Melody will be attending Savannah College 

of Art and Design this fall. She will major 
in UX Design and will pursue a career in 

fashion and technology. 

Members of the HPCA Class of 2020 were accepted to:

Kaitlin Hall, Valedictorian
Upon graduation, Kaitlin will begin her 
studies at the University of South Carolina 
Honors College with a focus on pre-med. 
She plans on attending medical school to 
become a dermatologist.
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Wistar Allen

Lauren Clark

Evan Foster

Joseph Henry

Anna Kristin Kirby

Jonah Miller

Lyara Rossi Lane Sherrill

Chase Turney

Benjey Xiao

Riley Barrett

Victoria Brassel Rylan Coffey

Mackenzie Gallimore

Cole Hepner

Jared Kooistra

Pedro Moreno

John Saunders

Danielle Shoffner Nathan Warden

Carson Yates

Matthew Begovich

Jeremy Brown

Ryan Coggin Isaac Golden

Anna Hooper

Peyton Lawson

Jackson Powell

Emma Schultheiss

Joshua Steen

Nicole Warden Rachel Yurko

Sydney Bell

David Butler

Joseph Cranfill

Avery Greeson Tomi Nicole Kaukola

Noah Lowe

Malik Puryear

Jake Segers

Landon Sutton

Paris Wheat

Jamison Bethea

Drake Carrick

Maya Dickerson

Emily Hagans

Lisa Kennedy Erin Martin

David Qin

Makenzie Shane

Skylar Talbert

Melody Wu

Cecilia Bradley

Mallory Cerak

Braley Dula

Kaitlin Hall

Isabella Kiefer

Alejandro Mejia Elizabeth Ragsdale

JoJo Shen

Brycen Thomas

Laura Wyatt

Elizabeth Brassel

Congratulations Class of 2020!
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Our HPCA Preschool had the highest attendance in the last five 
years with 92 students enrolled in our program. These little ones, ranging 
from 18 months to four-year-olds, had a year filled with growth, hands-
on learning, songs, laughter, and love! 

Our Preschool is unique in the way we are 
able to offer a half-day program for families, 
supplemented with full-day care. This allows 
us to meet the needs of stay-at-home moms 
to dual working parents and everything in- 
between! Our afterschool enrollment soared 
this year with over 50 preschoolers spending 
their afternoons with us. This past January, 

thanks to our Food Service Program, we were able to offer hot lunches 
delivered to our afterschool students, what a treat! 

Preschool families participated in the Cougarthon, the proceeds from 
which made possible the installation of a much needed fence for our 
playground! Thank you to all families who made this possible! 

We loved seeing our Preschool families on campus during the weekdays, 
and enjoyed fellowshipping with you at our special events, such as 
our Thanksgiving Program.

We also partnered with the High Point University School of 
Education. A group of college students worked with our Preschool 
Four’s classes to design and create a short video for preschoolers meant 
to encourage healthy eating. This was a great experience for both HPU 
and our preschool students. 

Knowing that the loving hands of Jesus reach far beyond our hallways, 
our school, our community, and our nation, our Preschool participated 
in the mission project, “Love for Liberia.” Students brought in much 
needed toiletry items that were delivered to our friends across the globe. 

At the conclusion of this year, Sherrie White, our Preschool Director, 
is moving to help with our Kindergarten classes and we welcome Mrs. 
Kelly Walker into the role of Preschool Administrator. We are grateful 
for Mrs. White’s leadership, passion, and love for our little ones. 

We look forward to what the 2020-2021 school year holds for the 
HPCA Preschool!

PRESCHOOL
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The 2019-2020 Elementary academic school year was filled with learning, laughter, love, 
compassion, and growth. Over 190 students – TK-5th grades, excelled in their academic, spiritual, 
emotional, and physical growth throughout the year.  Our elementary program showcases 
teachers who pour the love of Jesus into these inquisitive, joyful minds each day.  

Over the course of this past year, our TK and 
Kindergarten students served as role models for our 
Preschool Fours as they assisted with crafts and reading 
programs.  What a great way for students to take on 
leadership roles at such a young age!  They embraced our new 
“Letter Land” curriculum, which teaches alphabet phonics in 
a visual and interactive manner.  

First Grade students memorized the Old Testament 
books of the Bible, dressed up on Dr. Seuss Day, and excelled 
with their reading and math skillset.  They blossomed and 
matured into independent thinkers and learners throughout 
the year.  

Our Second Grade students completed book reports written in a hands-on, creative learning manner, strengthened 
their study habits, and expanded their drive and determination to excel academically and socially. 

Third Graders explored history and participated in their own interactive wax museum, learned about the history of our 
country, and realized how math and science connect with racing from guest speaker, Terry Labonte, and more!  

Fourth and Fifth Graders operated on a rotating class schedule, allowing them to engage with both grade level 
teachers for their academic learning.  Students dove deep into their Bible referencing His word for every aspect of their lives.  
These students served as independent leaders and role models for our elementary programs.

Elementary
 SCHOOL



CLUBS and  
Extracurricular
ACTIVITIES
Bel Canto Choir with Mrs. Kristain Coffey 
The HPCA Bel Canto choir is a 4th/5th grade vocal ensemble committed to glorifying God and ministering to others 
through song.  We rehearse after school on Thursday afternoons and have had performance opportunities at HPCA 
Choral concerts, HPCA chapel services, retirement communities, and the Carowinds Festival of Music. 

Beyblade Club with Mrs. Stephanie Guida
Beyblade is a competitive game where spinning tops are launched into a stadium and clash until one is either left in the 
stadium or spins the longest. This game involves strategy, physics, knowledge of how moving objects (spinning tops) 
react, and good sportsmanship, all of which provide students with a positive learning experience. The club is open to  
1st-5th grade students. 

Cheer Club with Mrs. Erin Sands
Cheer Club is for Kindergarten-5th grade students and meets once a week. Each gathering includes a devotion, 
learning cheers, and then enthusiastically cheering for the Middle School Boys B team games. 
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Did you know that High Point Christian 
Academy offers a variety of afterschool 
activities for our younger students?

If your student has not participated in one 
of these clubs, make sure to sign them 
up next year!
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Code Club with Mrs. Caroline Medlin
The HPCA Code Club for 3rd-8th grade students is led by high school students who are experts at coding and 
teaching others. They love sharing their knowledge with elementary and middle schoolers. Programs used include 
Scratch and Java. The only limit to what is created is the participants’ imagination.

Go Far Running Club 
with Mrs. Christina Bradley and Mrs. Ginger Coble
GO FAR is a comprehensive fitness program designed to teach children of all abilities about healthy eating habits, 
goal setting, and how to train for a 5K. GO FAR teaches kids that active, healthy lifestyles are fun and can be sustained 
throughout their lives.

Junior Beta Club  
with Mrs. Cynthia Ellas
The Junior Beta Club is available by nomination – 
only to middle school students who excel in their 
academic achievements, character, service, and 
leadership.  

Faith Builders LEGO Club
with Mr. Kirk Oakley
At Faith Builders LEGO Club, we have lots of 
creative fun!  In addition to creating amazing 
free builds and building awesome sets, we memorize and discuss Bible verses that help us to build our lives on the firm 
foundation of Jesus Christ.  Participants can earn LEGO sets for the verses they memorize. 

Robotics Club with Mrs. Caroline Medlin
The HPCA Lego Robotics Club is open to students in grades 4-8.  Sessions include building a lego robot and 
programming it through various challenges.  There are two different 10 week sessions: Fall Session is for beginners and 
Winter Session is for more advanced students (those who have participated in the club two or more times before).



Middle
 SCHOOL

Our 6th, 7th, and 8th Graders rule third floor domain 
of middle school! Academics compel students into the 
worlds of Life and Earth Sciences, US History, Algebra 
and a complete overview of the Bible. 

Middle schoolers bond together participating in spirit week festivities; 
creating memories at Merriwood; watching their homemade volcanoes 
explode; serving others via their Servant’s Heart Project; Math 
Olympics; local, district and national Spelling Bee competitions; and 
various other extracurricular activities. 

Middle school students visited with Christian author, Tessa Emily Hall, 
who shared her Christian fiction books and experiences as a young 
Christian writer to encourage middle schoolers and personally sign 
books.

Sixth grade students enjoyed the unit “In His Image.” Students studied 
different cultures from around the world and celebrated how each 
group exemplifies the Divine Mandate. Three guest speakers from our 
HPCA community shared about their native cultures, including Liju 
Matthews - India; Makara Jones - Vietnam; and Comfort Boateng - 
Ghana. Each speaker also shared prayer needs for their birth countries. 
This compelling and powerful experience challenged middle schoolers 
to truly grow in their appreciation and awareness of other cultures made 
“In His Image.”
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Students in Grades 9th–12th experienced a high level 
of academics, partnered with innovative learning 
throughout the year. With our one-to-one Chromebook 
program, all high school students have technology at 
their fingertips for use in their classroom setting and at 
home. 

High School students participate in a variety of extracurricular activities, 
including International Club, Interact Club, National Honor Society, 
Science National Honor Society and more in addition to the AAs and 
athletics programs. 

High School students embraced many opportunities in their first 
Day of Service this year. All high school students left campus for 
the day to serve individuals and organizations within our community. 
Organizations served included Title One schools, the YWCA, Senior 
Center, New Life Family Outreach, West End Ministries, and more! 
Students and faculty spent the day focusing on the needs of others in our 
community while demonstrating the love and kindness of Jesus Christ. 

Each year our High School hosts international students from 
across the globe. This year we have 14 international students from 
Burma, Germany, Spain, South Korea, China, Hungary, Costa Rica, 
and Brazil. Great discoveries occur as culture is shared. International 
student, Alejandro Mejia, was featured in several media spotlights when 
packing a shoebox for our Operation Christmas Child shoebox project 
resurrected a distant memory of receiving such a shoebox himself when 
he was younger. This story touched the hearts of our students and faculty. 
Throughout the years students of all grade levels have 
packed shoeboxes to send across the globe, never 
expecting that a recipient of one of these boxes would 
be a student at our school! 

Blessings showered the high school campus 
this year in various ways. One was the remarkable 
recovery of 10th grade student, Maxx DeFord. After 
being diagnosed with a brain tumor, and surviving 
brain surgery, the high school 
gathered around in support and 
love as Maxx made his way back 
into the classroom. Maxx’s story 
is certainly evidence of power of 
prayer and dependence on God. 
www.hpcacougars.org	 HIGH SCHOOL    13

High SCHOOL

High School Seniors were able to visit The Ark 
Encounter in Kentucky on their Senior trip.

High School 
Seniors serve 
as Cougar Pals 
and prayer 
partners for 
our Elementary 
students. 



STUDENT Life
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Each week our middle and high school students came 
together for a time of worship and Bible study. Student 
Life Director, Pastor Jeff Bradsher, built meaningful 
relationships with students as he listened, learned about, 
and loved them for who they are, while bringing the love 
and understanding of Jesus into their lives.   

Weekly Chapel is a precious time set apart to praise and 
worship the One who made us and saves us! Here is a 
sampling of what our middle and high school students 
experienced at chapels throughout the year.  

	 AXIS chapel was an eye-opening and engaging program 
leading students to make good choices related to social media 
and technology.

	 “Chapel on the Lawn” was our first outdoor chapel! 
Students brought blankets and lawn chairs to participate in 
prayer and worship. Worshipping God outdoors with classmates 
was truly a blessing.

	 The Costa Rica Mission Team led a chapel in which 13 of 
our student missionaries shared their experiences, from our first 
Costa Rica mission. 

	 At the Student Led Chapel, students heard testimonies and 
stories from six of their classmates related to how God has 
impacted their lives.

	 As a church-sponsored school, HPCA 
has also collaborated with mission 
projects led by Green Street. This year, 
we focused on ways we could join 
together to bring our community closer 
to Jesus. 

	 Partnered with Green Street to bring AXIS on campus for 
teacher, student, and parent sessions related to social media and 
its impact on students.

	 Partnered with Green Street for “Fall Fest” which involved 
middle and high school students volunteering for one of the 
church’s largest outreach opportunities.
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The Fine Arts Program at High Point Christian Academy grows, strengthens, and refines 
our students in the areas of band, choir, art, and more! They have been heard, seen and 
showcased throughout the community and region. These are only the highlights of Fine Arts 
events that took place throughout our school year.  

Elementary
	 Students participated in an interactive Opera, performed by UNCG students.  

	 Elementary art students participated in the HPU “Draw Like a Panther” contest where three of our HPCA 
students were selected to have their art displayed in college athletic 
programs. They were honored at a basketball halftime game.   

	 A select number of pieces were recognized and displayed at the 
Theatre Art Galleries Elementary Art Exhibit.   

	 Students spent a day experiencing a plethora of artistic expressions 
during the CREATE festival.  Students made butter, practiced 
taekwondo, imitated cloggers, enjoyed bag pipers, and more! 

	 Elementary students entertained and awed us with their musical and 
acting talents during the annual Christmas performance!  

	 Over 20 students participated in our Piano Festival, grades 1st–8th. 
Each was awarded a Superior rating – a first-time achievement for all 
performers!
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FINE Arts
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Middle and High School
	 Sixth grade students participated in the Fine 

Arts Wheel, which allows them to experience 
all aspects of Fine Arts to hone in on their God-
given talents.  

	 Students performed in band, choir and Bel Canto 
concerts throughout the fall and winter months.  

	 High School Bella Voce sang the National 
Anthem at various sporting events throughout 
our community.  

	 High School Concert Choir and Bella Voce 
participated in a concert with Keith and Kristyn 
Getty.  

	 A select number of art pieces were recognized 
and displayed at the Theatre Art Galleries High 
School Art Exhibit.   

	 The Annual Talent Show highlighted 20 different 
acts ranging from singing and line dancing to 
skits and saxophone playing.  

	 The High School Concert Choir earned a 
rating of Excellent and Bella Voce earned a 
rating of Superior at the Wake Forest Musical 
Performance Adjudication. 



Athletics
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2019-2020 Senior Athletes of the Year

HPCA Athletics affords our students the opportunity to 
showcase skills that are developed with commitment, 
perseverance, and teamwork. With thirty-three different teams, 
our middle and high school students have ample opportunity 
to find the “right fit” for the talents God bestowed upon them. 

These teams work hard together on and off the field to bond and support 
one another and our community. Each sports team completes a service project 
throughout their season which grows students athletes as servant leaders. 

This year one of our student athletes, 
KJ Garrett, was faced with a difficult 
diagnosis for his father. KJ, an HPCA 
junior, loves basketball. This year, his 
father’s battle with cancer came to an 
end, but his legacy lives on through his 
son KJ. Our school community quickly 
arranged a basketball game against Caldwell Academy so 
that KJ’s dad, from his hospital bed, could watch his son 
play basketball one last time. The love shown by everyone 
in attendance proved that this was much more than a team. 
This was a family – the Cougar Family.  

FALL SPORTS
Cross Country

Girls Tennis

Girls Volleyball

Boys Soccer

Football

Cheer

WINTER SPORTS
Boys Basketball

Girls Basketball

Cheer

Swimming

SPRING SPORTS
Baseball

Girls Soccer

Softball

Boys Golf

Boys Tennis

Track

Drake Carrick  Baseball, Basketball
“Drake was an awesome leader. He is always there to 
encourage his teammates when things aren’t going well or 
when the team needs to focus and start playing well.  His 
work ethic has always been one for others to follow.  Drake 
is always coachable and desires to please his coaches and to 
set an example for his teammates to follow.” 

Joseph Cooper, Basketball Coach

Sydney Bell  Basketball, Track, Volleyball
“Sydney has always had a strong work ethic and is very 
coachable. She has been a leader on the track team the last 
few years, pushing her teammates to work hard each day. 
She is one of the most competitive athletes I’ve coached 
and never wants to lose.” 

Heather Foster, Track & Field Coach
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High Point Christian Academy

CougarFest 
organized by  

Cougar Boosters

NOVEMBERAUGUST SEPTEMBER OCTOBER

Summer Reading 
Celebration

First Day of School

Weekly Middle 
and High School 

Chapel

Senior Trip

Merriwood Trip 
for 8th Graders

Kindergarten 
Doughnuts with Dad 

Homecoming

Cougarthon Fun and  
Color Run

CREATE festival

Winter Madness

Preschool Harvest Day

National Honor 
Society and Beta 
Club Inductions

Middle School Junior 
Beta Club Inductions

Cougar Cup  
Golf Tournament

Pastor Appreciation 
Week
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2019-2020 Highlights of the Year

These are only a few highlights from this year!

MARCHDECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY

Middle and High School 
Choir and Band Concerts

Elementary  
Christmas Program

Rising 9th Grade  
Procession Event

Alumni Dinner 
and Discussion

Bi-monthly 
Elementary Chapel

Science National 
Honors Society 

Inductions

Spirit Week

High School 
Day of Service

Athletic 
Hall of Fame 

Inductions

ACSI Spelling Bee

Online Auction 
organized by 

Auction Committee

High School 
Talent Show

ACSI Math Olympics
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Our last day student were on campus was March 13, 2020. To ensure the safety and well-being 
of our students during the novel coronavirus pandemic, our teachers were given three days to 
prepare for and move from a face-to-face, in-class learning structure, to online learning. 

While we continued to pray that this transition would only be for a few days, then a few weeks, 
then hoping to return in May, there were greater plans for our school. While we know this was 
not what anyone wanted and certainly what no one could have imagined – with your support 
and partnership, this was a success. 

Online LEARNING
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Thank you for your support, grace, and  
understanding during this time!

“Canvas was helpful to keep every assignment 
organized and know what had been completed. 
Grading was also easy to understand this way. 
The online learning taught my 4th grader to be 
responsible for his work and also to be more mature 
in what he understood with navigating technology. 
It allowed independent learning and several times 
he and others in his class organized study sessions 
together, separately from the chats set up by the 
teachers. It was also very clear that the teachers and 
school leaders we have are genuinely committed to 
the children. Their expressions of how much they 
really missed the children left no doubt that they are 
gifted by the Lord to teach and lead. We are blessed 
and thankful to have them!” 

ELEMENTARY PARENT

“HPCA was on it from the start and was so much more 
prepared than other schools in our area. We liked the video 
instruction from teachers, the communication with parents, 
and availability of teachers when the kids needed support. The 
“family” environment continued at home as it would on campus. 
The encouraging and caring atmosphere was evident for our 
family with teachers and principals reaching out constantly. The 
grace given for my kids to adjust was so appreciated. Our kids 
improved with organization and work ethic even though they 
missed their friends and teachers. My husband’s words:  
“I thought High Point Christian knocked it out of the park.”

MIDDLE AND HIGH SCHOOL PARENT

“Our teacher was an amazing teacher, and the best blessing 
of quarantine (for our family) was getting to see first-hand 
what an incredible job he does. His instructions were clear, he 
utilized multiple technologies, and he worked overtime to create 
daily Bible lessons. His end-of-the-year award video is truly 
exceptional and will be something our family watches over and 
over. For preschool, our teacher did a weekly email and video to 
interact with the kids. She is such a blessing to the school and 
our family!”

PRESCHOOL AND ELEMENTARY PARENT
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